
 
Principal’s Message 

Winter is in the air, but so is love! We’ve faced many 
challenges, regulations, changes to the school year, and 
setbacks as well as tragedies. In a year where very little 

seems ‘normal,’ - love remains. The events of the past few 
weeks and months have reminded me that through all 

things, within all things, in and out of the walls of our little 
school community- love is abound. 

In this season of love, as Catholics we are reminded that 
Valentine’s Day was not invented through a greeting card 
company, or from a chocolate factory- it’s the feast of St. 

Valentine! As much as I love chocolate, and a great 
greeting card message, there’s a Christian message that 

should be remembered too. No matter what season we are 
in, God’s love is there for us, and for us to offer to others. 

That same unconditional, never-ending love is exactly 
what will make our best times together even better, and 
the tough times bearable. Whatever it is we are going 

through, as Christians, when we trust in God’s love, that is 
all we need to carry on.  Hang in there everyone- we’ve got 
a lot of love to give this month with our ‘living Valentine’s’ 
challenge through spreading random acts of kindness 

around the school, and in our homes.  
In the meantime, I hope you get some time for chocolate, and some great messages from those you 
love most. Happy February everyone!   
💛Ms. Schmidt 

 



 
 

 

FAITH FOCUS:  

 
 

Five Marks of a Catholic 
School 
For the next five months at School Council we will be discussing the five marks of a Catholic school.  The first mark 
is a Catholic school grounded in Christian anthropology.  What exactly does this mean?  This means our school’s 
mission is to recognize the dignity and worth of all members of the school community as sons and daughters of God 
and to root all we do in Christ.  Over the past few years the staff of St. Michael’s has worked hard to create and live by 
a mission statement grounded in Catholic anthropology.  Below is our mission statement: 

We recognize that each of the students who contribute to the community of St. Michael’s School are 
unique individuals with many gifts. Our school, in partnership with home, parish, and community, 
provides a Christ-centered learning environment focused on nurturing, supporting and celebrating the 
spirit of each individual. St. Michael’s fosters the growth of actively engaged and ethical citizens that live 
and contribute to society in a way that reflects our Catholic faith. 
 

Living Valentines 
February is Random Acts of Kindness month. Throughout the month of February including Valentine's Day, St. 
Michael's students will be encouraged to put our Faith in action by doing kind  deeds towards others. This year, we are 
promoting these activities in lieu of exchanging Valentines and treats. 



 

 
UPDATE ON GRAPESYARD EDUCATION CENTRE FUNDRAISING  
Ms. Manon and the high school leadership class are currently brainstorming new fundraising ideas for Grapesyard! 
Stay tuned!! 
If you would like to go to the St. Michael’s School fundraising page and donate - ​CLICK HERE 
If you would like to watch a 5:29 video to find out more about Grapesyard Education Centre - ​CLICK HERE  
 

 
 
 
 

Important Upcoming Faith Dates: 

● Ash Wednesday - February 17th 

● Spiritual Development Day for Holy Spirit staff - March 22nd 

● Holy Thursday - April 1st 

● Good Friday - April 2nd 

● Easter Sunday - April 4th 

 

School Events: 
Family Week Break 

 
There are no classes the week of 

Monday, February 15 to Friday, February 19 
Classes resume on Monday, February 22. 

 

 

Pink Shirt Day 
 

Wednesday, February 24 
Wear a pink shirt in support of 

anti-bullying!! 
 

 

https://secure.e2rm.com/p2p/fundraising/346033/corporateteam/48231/en-CA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6RSvOubwrvE&feature=youtu.be


The Friends of St. Michael’s 
 
 

The Friends of St. Michael’s are our school 
booster club.  They support our school in many 

ways including: school activities, Dragon 
athletics, student awards, busing, Scientists in 

the Classroom, and much more.   
 

The Friends meet on the First Monday  
of the month!   

 
Next Meeting: Monday, March 1st 

 
Friends of St. Michael's Information Page 

 
 

To support the Friends: 
● You can purchase Co-op Gift Cards (10% 

of the money comes back to our school) 

contact the school for more information 
 

 

 
 

St. Michael’s School Council 
 

School Council Advisory: 
Chair - Christie Gustavison 
Vice Chair - Roxane Baalim 
Secretary - Leah Oyortey 

 

Next virtual meeting:  
Tuesday, March 2 @ 7:30 pm 

Thank you to those who attended the February 2 
meeting with Ken Sampson, Superintendent. Updates 
from division were shared, and minutes will be posted 

on ​school council page​ when approved. 
 

There is an upcoming session on Investing in 
Childrens' Outdoor Environments Session 3 with 
Beverlie Dietze, outdoor pedagogy specialist on 
Friday, February 12 at 6:30 p.m. Please contact 

stmikesschoolcouncil.chair@gmail.com​ if you are 
interested in attending this session. School council is 
in the early stages of a few initiatives to enhance the 

school's outdoor space. 

You are also invited to the "Get your Google On" 
(insert meeting link or link to poster when final) 

evening on Tuesday February 23 at 7:00 p.m. Students 
are encouraged to join you for tech support!  

 Next school council meeting is Tuesday March 2 at 
7:30 p.m. We welcome your participation as we review 

and plan school council activities for 20/21. 

As always, school council can be reached at 
stmikesschoolcouncil@gmail.com​, or the chair 

directly at ​stmikesschoolcouncil.chair@gmail.com​. 

 
School Messenger 
 

Please let the office know​ if your child is going to be absent.  Messages can be left after hours.  
 

This is done for the safety of our students.  Office: 403-627-3488 
 

When students need to leave school early, parents are asked to please call the office to let us 
know. 

   

Closed Campus: 
St. Michael’s School is a closed campus this year.  ​This means that only staff and students are 

https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/school/friends_of_st_michaels
https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/school/school_council


permitted to come into our school​ ​ If you come to the school, please come to the front doors 
(beside the office) and call 403-627-3488 or knock on the window and we will be happy to come out 

and help you. Help us keep our students and staff safe by respecting these rules.  ​Thank you! 

St. Michael’s Live Calendars: 

SMPC Events Calendar 
 
 

 Year Calendar at a glance 
 

Kindergarten Year at a glance 

Holy Spirit Board Meetings:​      ​To view the Holy Spirit Board meeting dates and meeting briefs: 
 

 

Board Meetings and Briefs 

Off Campus News: ​          ​ ​February Newsletter 

Have an appointment?​ ​ ​If your child has an appointment during school hours, it is very 
important that you connect with your child’s teacher AND the office so that we can 
help get your student out to you in a timely manner.​  ​Please call 403-627-3488.   

 

 

During the week of February 1-5, 2021, parents/guardians of ​current students ​ should have 
received an email inviting you to complete a “Registration Update Form”  

for all of your children attending St. Michael’s School. 
 

For more registration information: Click here 
 

For help completing the Registration Update Form: Click here 

https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/school/calendars/school_events_calendar
https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/school/calendars/2019-20_school_year_calendar
https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/cms/One.aspx?portalId=20673735&pageId=24326228
https://www.holyspirit.ab.ca/board_administration/board_of_trustees/board_meetings
https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/UserFiles/Servers/Server_20673651/File/Programs/Curricular%20Programs/February%202021%20Off%20Campus.pdf
https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/resources_publications/news/whats_new/registration_info_for_new___current_students
https://www.holyspirit.ab.ca/schools/registration/current_family_registration


Library Corner 
Mobile Library classes are going well, we are all adapting to the changes this school year has 

brought.  The Library has been busy ordering new books and getting them onto the cart or 
book bin for our students! We are once again participating in The Rocky Mountain Book Award, 

students are encouraged to read 5 titles from the 20 nominated books and vote on their 
favorite Author.  January 27th was the launch of 1 book 5 Schools! We are excited to be  

 participating in this again this year! New to the library titles include:  

 

Grad Crowsnest Coffee Fundraiser 

 



 

 

https://smpc.holyspirit.ab.ca/cms/One.aspx?portalId=20673735&pageId=22139635
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https://www.holyspirit.ab.ca/board_administration/board_of_trustees/board_meetings
https://www.holyspirit.ab.ca/board_administration/board_of_trustees/board_meetings


f

One of the days in February that often gets a lot of focus for 
children is Pink Shirt Day which occurs the last Wednesday of 
the month. The theme this year is “Lift Each Other Up,” which 
connects so beautifully to our call to action this year — “Be 
Gracious”. In our Catholic faith, one of the ways in which we 
lift others up is to show them mercy. Sr. Janet Schaeffler, OP 
describes mercy as, “Compassionate kindness and steadfast 
love shown to others, especially toward people who are 
suffering or in distressing situations.” Perhaps each 
day this month, each person at your dinner table 
could share  an example of mercy they have seen 
that day. What a beautiful way to help your child 
remember to keep their eyes open to the goodness 
in the world!

February

God sent his Son, Jesus to teach us about the great 
kindness and mercy of God. Jesus showed with his 
actions who God is and we are called to do the same. 
As a family, you might consider this month working 

together to model the way of Jesus by coming up with a plan 
to intentionally engage in the Works of Mercy. Deanna Bartalini 
reminds us that it is in our family, the domestic church, “where 
the faith is first seen and passed on, in all the little things we do 
each day with and for each other.” Check out her article to see her 
suggestions for ways to keep your family focused on the works of 
mercy during the upcoming Lenten season.

While we follow the traditional calendar of the school year, 
another important calendar that we follow in Catholic schools 
is the liturgical calendar. This month, we begin the liturgical 
season of Lent on Ash Wednesday which falls on February 17 this 
year. Because we will not be in school to receive our ashes, we 
encourage you to check with your parish to see about the Ash 
Wednesday services that your family can participate in. During this 
season, we are called to repent for our sins and to engage in the 
three pillars of Lent — prayer, fasting, and almsgiving. Consider 
posting this Lenten Family Calendar so that you can 
engage in those 3 calls to action during your family’s 
Lenten journey.  

We hope you are enjoying the Mass Transit Cards  
to discuss the Sunday Gospel with your family.  

To access the February cards, click here.

Faith & Family

Catholic Education

“Be merciful just as your Father is merciful.”
(Luke 6:36)

Holy Spirit Catholic Schools  ●  Department of Religious Education  ●  February 2021

A few years ago, some of you may have seen a movie called 
Won’t You Be My Neighbor? It was about Fred Rogers, “Mister 
Rogers”, who had a long running children’s show in the US. 
Mister Rogers was actually a minister and he used his folksy 
humour and gentle kindness to teach about radical goodness 
and truth. He was famous for teaching children to “Look for 
the helpers” in scary times. Knowing his background, I have no 
doubt that he was pointing these children to look for people 
who were showing the presence of God through their merciful 
acts to help others in need. As William Barry observed, Mister 
Rogers knew that, “People can be the images of God because 
of the presence of the Spirit of God moving all of us in that 
direction.” So this month, let us be grateful for the helpers —
those who show our children how to show mercy to others
in times of need. And let’s all work together as a 
community to teach our children that 
by showing mercy to others in need, 
they can be the helpers too!

Resources:  Experiencing God in the Ordinary, William A. Barry, SJ
Teaching Kids to Care, Sr. Janet Schaeffler, OP

 Special Days to Remember

2    Feast of the Presentation of the Lord
14  Feast of St. Valentine
17  Ash Wednesday/Lent Begins
21  1st Sunday of Lent
28  2nd Sunday of Lent

Be Gracious

Transformed by the Journey

Month of the Holy Family

Be Grateful

Adapted from Prayers and Rituals for the Home (Kathy Hendricks)

Click here for a printable version of this prayer.

Monthly Theme: Mercy

“Blessed are the merciful, 
for they shall receive mercy.”

Matthew 5:7

https://www.catechist.com/works-mercy-families-perform-safely-pandemic/
https://s3.us-east-1.amazonaws.com/lpress-craft/files/ocf-files/lent-intergen-files/LentenFamCalendar.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1V9N7vFaSUoXCRPDiJpr8NhqqyTfpIOuF/view?usp=sharing
https://www.holyspirit.ab.ca/UserFiles/Servers/Server_20670192/File/Faith/eNewsletters/Prayer_February2021.pdf

